
Subject: RE: Your CDC FOIA Request #19-00465-FOIA
Date: Wednesday, March 13, 2019 at 9:05:55 AM Pacific Daylight Time
From: Aaron Siri
To: Harper, Mark
CC: Allison Lucas, Patricia Chen

Good morning Mr. Harper,
 
As for the objec9on that the request is not limited in 9me, this request is only for current studies that the CDC
relies upon (as the request states, it is only for studies regarding the safety of “injec9ng infants and children”). 
 To avoid any doubt, the instant FOIA request is for the human or animal studies involving the subcutaneous or
intramuscular injec9on of aluminum adjuvant that the CDC currently relies upon for the safety of injec9ng
infants and children with aluminum hydroxide, aluminum phosphate or amorphous aluminum
hydroxyphosphate sulfate.
 
As for the objec9on that the request did not reasonably describe the records sought, the request is plainly
reques9ng specific studies for a specific age group regarding the safety of a specific substance that the CDC
asserts on its website is safe for injec9on into that specific age group.  This request is extremely specific and is
reques9ng studies that CDC should have readily available. 
 
Please advise if CDC is withdrawing is too broad objec9on.
 
Best regards,
Aaron
 
 
From: Harper, Mark <foiarequests@cdc.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, February 20, 2019 3:59 PM
To: Aaron Siri <aaron@sirillp.com>
Subject: Your CDC FOIA Request #19-00465-FOIA
 

February 20, 2019

Request Number: 19-00465-FOIA

Dear Mr. Siri:

This is regarding your Freedom of InformaZon Act (FOIA) request of February 19, 2019, for respecZve copies of any
human or animal studies involving the subcutaneous or intramuscular injecZon of aluminum adjuvant relied upon by
the CDC to establish the safety of injecZng infants and children with aluminum hydroxide, aluminum phosphate or
amorphous aluminum hydroxyphosphate sulfate. 

Please see the a`ached le`er. 

Sincerely, 
CDC/ATSDR FOIA Office 
770-488-6399

 



 


